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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Greetings from Korea! Thank you all for your work and efforts leading to the commemoration of the 

second anniversary of Foundation Day. Thank you also for the beautiful pictures from the many local 

Blessing ceremonies across the nation. 

 

The Cheon Il Guk Leaders' Assembly that followed the Foundation Day celebration was successfully 

concluded on Friday, March 6, with a powerful message from True Mother. Please read it here on the 

familyfed.org website. 

 

True Mother also appointed three new Cheon Il Guk Special Itinerant Workers to the United States: Rev. 

Hiroshi Inose, Rev. Richard Buessing, and Rev. Larry Krishnek. We offer them our congratulations and 

pledge our support. 

 

Rev. Buessing and Rev. Krishnek both served until recently as District Pastors. Rev. Inose will continue 

as the director of the Kodan ministry. 

 

Dr. Chang Shik Yang, who has served as Special Emissary to all the Americas, is now assigned as Special 

Emissary for South America. 

 

Again, we welcome them in their new roles and wish for their success. 

 

May God bless you and your family, 

 

 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim 

Continental Director 

 

 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 

President 

 

 


